
Hi Ps. Arash, 
 
Here is the testimony of our work here in Bohol. 
 
When Veronica and I were first married the Lord has already spoken to both of us that one day we would be 
involved in long term mission work in third world countries. In 1989 an opportunity came to go to the central 
part of the Philippines (specifically to Cebu and Bohol). When we were there I preached in a village called 
Vallencia and more than 90 people came forward to receive Christ. A church was started. When we were 
leaving at the airport to come home the pastor's son came to me and said, "John, you're a Phillipino. You eat 
like us and you sleep like us and we need you to come back. After going home I shared everything with 
Veronica and she agreed that the Lord was calling to go to the Philippines. After 4 more years, in 1993, 
together with our children (Reuben 4 and Tiffany 3) we sold everything we owned and moved to Bohol. We 
lived in Bohol for 8 years until 2001. During our time there we started 5 churches. One church in Mindanao 
with the Subanen tribe, another in Valencia, Bohol, another in Tagbilaran City, another with the Ati tribe in 
Loay, and the fifth is an all deaf church in tip Tip Tagbilaran where we are living now. After returning to the 
states we continued to live there for the next 14 years. During that time we began going to New Hope 
International Church in Bellevue, Wa. We are so thankful that the Lord led us there and we became members. 
The Lord knitted our hearts together with the leadership and we fell in love with everyone there. Such a 
precious body of believers! Last year in 2014 the Lord spoke to my heart and said, "Soon you and Veronica will 
be going back to the Philippines". I shared this with Veronica and she confirmed that yes, we would be going 
soon. I shared this with the Leadership at New Hope and they were in agreement and fully supported us in 
this decision. In March of 2015 we sold everything we owned, moved out of the house we were renting, 
shipped some boxes of our things to Bohol and then spent the last 2 weeks together with different brothers 
and sisters at New Hope International. It was a precious time. We then flew to the Philippines May 4th 2015. 
We arrived in Bohol on the 9th and continued the ministry right where we left off 14 years previous. While we 
were away in the states and deaf brother in the Lord name Mart continued to pastor the deaf and stay at the 
church. Now that we are here I am now that pastor. Of course all our services are in sign language and there 
are anywhere from 40 to 80 deaf that attend the services. On special occasions up to 130 will be there! On 
October 18th we will be celebrating the church's 15th anniversary. I also co-pastor the Ati tribe here in Loay 
which is about 40 minutes from the church in Tip Tip where we now live. The tribe is really on fire for the 
Lord. They have overnight prayer meeting every Firday night. They also have an outreach to another town 
called Jetafe every other week. Many have come to the Lord through that outreach. The tribe operate in the 
gifts of the Spirit through tongues, interpretation, and prophecy. They continue to grow in faith in Christ 
Jesus. There are about 50 members who attend the services at the Ati tribe church. Now, along with the 
ministry we have also started a small farm complete with goats and chickens. We have a little more than 2 
acres of land where the deaf church is located that we use for the farm. We have also have begun to cut 
lumber from the Mahogany trees I planted 15 years ago. Some of this we will use for our missions house 
when we begin to build it. We also work with some local pastors and church leaders, encouraging them in the 
faith in various ways. This is what our ministry is like here in Bohol, Philippines. 
 
Bless you,  
 
Please give our greetings to everyone! 
 
John Dunnington 
 


